## Alachua County Branch of the NAACP March 26, 2019

We, the Alachua County Branch of the NAACP, voted to endorse at our monthly general membership meeting on Thursday, February 28, 2019, the Renters' Rights ordinance now being considered by both the Gainesville City Commission and the Alachua County Commission. After hearing a presentation from Sheila Payne of the Alachua County Labor Coalition explain this proposed ordinance, our vote in support was unanimous.

Too often renters are victims of unfair and dishonest landlords and this proposed ordinance spells out rights and responsibilities for both groups with timely enforcement provisions. We urge support for the passage and implementation of this Renters' Rights ordinance.

Sincerely yours,

Evelyn Foxx, President